
Athletic Board Report 10-17-12 
 
Boys Cross Country 
 The boys have continued to run very well this season.  They are ranked #2 in the state by 
texastrack.com and #5 in the state by the Cross Country Coaches Association of Texas.  The 
boys finished in second place at the Lubbock Invitational and were the second best team in the 
1A division at Round Rock.  The boys have faced most of the top teams in the state and have 
only lost to three 1A teams this year, all by encouraging margins. 
Girls Cross Country 
 The OHS girls have continued an impressive season finishing ahead of 2A state 
ranked Sonora at the Harper meet and tying the 1A state ranked girls from Christoval at 
Eldorado.  The girls had four runners finish in the top ten of the Eldorado meet recently. 
Erik Thormaehlen 
 
Middle School Cross Country 
Our middle school Cross Country teams continued to be strong competitors throughout the 
season.  The boy’s team placed 4th in Harper out of 13 teams.  We had two boys in the top 20.  
Middle school girls placed 5th out of 13 teams.  We had two girls in the top 20 as well.  Overall 
we have had a very successful year.  We will finish up the season in Eldorado and Iraan 
respectively.  We hope to finish strong at District in Iraan on Monday, October 15.  We have 
competed against bigger schools all season and hope to come out on top against our district 
competitors. 
Autumn Brown 
 
Middle School Football 
The middle school Lions are rolling through their season after a great win to open the season 
against Crane a 18-14 come from behind win the Young Lions have lost to Grape Creek 6-8, and 
Sonora 32-38. We have had same great opportunities and just have not capitalized we are 
working very hard and have shown improvement each week and we are looking forward to 
District play. Our 7th grade group has also gotten better each week and they are working very 
hard we have had some key injures and have had guys playing in positions they have never 
played, but we are staying positive and working to improve all parts of our game. 
John Esparza 
 
High School Football 
Heading into District play on October 12, the JV Lions are 1-4 and the Varsity Lions are 4-1.   
 
Other notes 
October 17:  First day of girls basketball practice 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


